Public Notice

U.S. Army Corps In Reply to Application Number

of Engineers NAB-2018-60305-M04 (Wabanna Bible
Baltimore District Conference Assoc. Inc)

PN 19-24 Comment Period: May 3, 2019 to June 3, 2019

THE PURPOSE OF THIS PUBLIC NOTICE IS TO SOLICIT COMMENTS FORM THE
PUBLIC REGARDING THE WORK DESCRIBED BELOW. NO DECISION HAS
BEEN MADE AS TO WHETHER OR NOT A PERMIT WILL BE ISSUED AT THIS
TIME.

This District has received an application for a Department of the Army permit pursuant
to Section 10 of the Rivers and Harbors Act of 1899 and Section 404 of the Clean
Water Act (33. U.S.C. 1344) as described below:

APPLICANT: Wabanna Bible Conference Association, Inc.
247 Likes Road
Edgewater, Maryland 21037

WATERWAY AND LOCATION OF THE PROPOSED WORK: In Rhode River, at 247
Likes Road, Edgewater, Anne Arundel County, Maryland.

PROPOSED WORK AND PURPOSE: Currently, there is an existing bulkhead that
has failed. The project purpose is to restore shore erosion control to the property’s
shoreline by placing 187 feet of riprap stone revetment, with an average 15-foot width,
along the existing bulkhead which will impact a total area of 2,805 sq. ft. of tidal open
water channelward of the bulkhead. The area of waters of the U.S. located landward of
the existing bulkhead is 1,319 square feet and is to be backfilled with approximately
7,914 cubic yards of #57 stone (approx. % inch size). The proposed revetment’s
maximum channelward encroachment from the mean high water (MHW) shoreline
which is landward of the failed bulkhead, to the toe of the proposed revetment is 31
feet. All work is proposed to be performed in accordance with the attached plans.

Impacts to tidal waters have been avoided and minimized to the maximum extent
possible in designing the proposed revetment, giving special consideration of the large
fetch and the resulting excessive erosive forces. The existing bulkhead is to remain in
place with the revetment placed directly against it; thereby allowing for a minimum 15-
foot revetment encroachment. The alignment of the MHW shoreline landward of the
bulkhead is very irregular due to the erosion over time, with one 45 ft. section of
shoreline that is 16 ft. from the bulkhead to MHW shoreline; for the remaining
shoreline, this ranges approximately 3.5 to 5 feet. The total impact to tidal waters is
4,124 square feet which is considered minimal; therefore, no mitigation is currently























